
1 

Kingston, New HampshireKingston, New HampshireKingston, New HampshireKingston, New Hampshire    
Board of SelectmenBoard of SelectmenBoard of SelectmenBoard of Selectmen    

Meeting of Meeting of Meeting of Meeting of February February February February 13131313, 2012, 2012, 2012, 2012    
MINUTESMINUTESMINUTESMINUTES    

    

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm in the Selectmen's Office of the Kingston 
Town Hall.  In attendance were Chairman Peter Broderick and Selectmen Charles Hart 
and Mark Heitz.  

Public Hearing for Proposed Special EventPublic Hearing for Proposed Special EventPublic Hearing for Proposed Special EventPublic Hearing for Proposed Special Event    

Chairman Broderick called to order a Public Hearing for the review of an application to 
hold a Special Event in May, 2012. 

Robert Bean and Richard Saulnier of Three Maples Renaissance Corporation propose 
to hold the annual Renaissance Faire on May 12th, 13th, 19th and 20th, at Mr. Bean's 
property at 44 Tucker Road.  The details for the 8th annual event had already been 
discussed with Police Chief Don Briggs, Fire Chief Bill Seaman, Road Agent Richard St. 
Hilaire, and Health Officer Larry Middlemiss, all of whom have approved the event plan 
submitted.  Mr. Bean noted that the proceeds of the event are donated to the N. H. Food 
Bank and N. H. Healthy Kids, and that annual donations generally are several thousand 
dollars. 

There were no members of the public present to comment. 

The Board noted that there have been no problems with the event in the past and 
signed the event permit, wishing Mr. Bean and Mr. Saulnier good luck with this year's 
Faire. 

Area SelectmenArea SelectmenArea SelectmenArea Selectmen's Meeting Discussed's Meeting Discussed's Meeting Discussed's Meeting Discussed    

The Board discussed an area-wide Selectmen's meeting of towns in Rockingham 
County, scheduled for February 16th in Chester.  Topics of discussion will include 
unfunded mandates from the state. 

Administrative IssuesAdministrative IssuesAdministrative IssuesAdministrative Issues 

The Board approved a proposal from Eastern Analytical to provide testing services at 
the former landfill site in 2012. 

A request for a police detail to cover an after-prom party sponsored by SRHS was 
approved by the Board. 

It was agreed that Requests for Proposals will be sent out to assessing firms for the next 
5-year assessment cycle. 

AdjournmentAdjournmentAdjournmentAdjournment 

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 7:40 pm and the Board 
retired to address administrative issues. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 
Catherine Grant 
Administrative Assistant 
 

 


